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Wednesday 16th May 2018 
 
Dear Parents/Caregivers,  
 
Health & Safety: Road Safety 
 

 
 

 
 
Above are some of the photos from our 
Travelwise Safety week. Our tamariki ran 
surveys on how children come to school, 
made up safety raps, designed road 
safety posters and reinforced messages 
like always use your seat belt in a car and 
for those who ride bikes that they need to 
wear their bike helmets. Our thanks to Ms 

Shelley and her team of young student 
leaders for organizing this.  
 
Power up: Tuesday homework centre 
This term 
the 
Collegiate 
has started 
again it’s 
fabulous 
after school 
homework 
club called 
Power up. It 
is on every 
Tuesday 
4.15pm-
6pm and is a great place for your child to 
get some extra support with their learning. 
It’s free for tamariki of all ages and you 
are most welcome to attend the parent 
sessions too - which look at parenting tips. 
There is even a free dinner meal with 
dessert which our tamariki tell me is 
delicious! So come along and give it a try 
.    
Netball 
On Friday 25th 
May (Next 
week) our 
netball teams 
are in action 
once again in 
their Otara Zone 
competition at 
the Howick and 
Pakuranga 
Netball Courts. 

As you can see in the photos our teams 
are getting into their training and are going 
hard out. Should be a great competition. A 
letter with full details will be sent home 
shortly. 
 

Playground upgrade 

After a lot of planning, work has finally 

commenced on our Adventure playground 

upgrade. In the photo you can see the 

ground preparation is nearly finished and 

if the weather stays dry a new seamless 

fall matting surface will be put in place. 

The next stage after that will be a full 

refurbishment of all the metal poles and 

bars. Should look great.     

Bake Sale 
Our Senior Syndicate 
Team in the Junior 
School are holding a 
Bake Sale to help 
fundraise for an EOTC 
experience to MOTAT. 
All proceeds will go towards the funding of 
this trip. 
Where:  Junior School - Yellow Pod  
Date:  Thursday 17th May, 2018 
Time:  11 - 11.30am. 

Bake sale goods prices start from .50c 
to $5.00.  Looking forward to your 
support. Please come and support us! 
Hope to see you all there. 
 
Reading Challenge 
Currently our Collegiate Librarian Ms Lilley 
is running her famous Bingo challenge. 
The idea is your child needs to read 5 
books to form a row and then they can win 
some fabulous prizes.  Please encourage 
your child to 
join in and 
get in to the 
reading 
habit.   
 
Junior Award 
The hardest working pupils this week are: 
Monika Tupou who is a consistent top 
speller and also in Rm 4 and currently on 
Set T of her spelling list is Cecilia 
Schwenke. Cecilia completes all her tasks 
on time and takes pride in her book work 
presentation. Our congratulations to both 
these pupils. 
 
Yours truly,  
John Shearer 
Principal 
 

 
Return Slip (Return this slip and go in the 
draw for a book prize!) 
I have received the newsletter & I have 
read it. 
 
Signed…………………................. 

 

 


